
SUBMISSION AND OFFICER RESPONSE 

Summary of Submissions for the Road Management Plan Review 

Submitters 
Details 

Submission Summary Officer Response / Action Included in 
Revised 
Plan 

Andrew 
Kelly 

Black Gully Road which is now part of an important PT route 
is in need of desperate improvement. The road is narrow 
and is only line marked around corners.  It is a connecting 
road to Yan Yean Road and carries a significant amount of 
heavy vehicles which provides services to new 
developments as well as PT to South Morang. The road 
needs improvement to accommodate the new 
pedestrian/vehicular demands that will only increase once 
Collard Drive development etc. finalises. 

Traffic issues and road upgrades are not a function of the RMP. 
 
A customer service request has been raised and forwarded to 
Infrastructure Development for further investigation and action. 
 
The resident was provided with the customer service number 
details. 
 
The resident has been emailed reminding him of his ability to 
speak to his submission at Council’s Policy and Services 
Meeting scheduled for 14 February 2017. 

No 

Gabby 
Morrison 

The footpath from The Glen to the shops in Hurstbridge is in 
a poor state, cracks and bumps along the way, trip hazards 
for those even steady on their feet. It would be good to see 
some repairs and maybe the path widened. 

A service request has been created to investigate any 
immediate defects requiring repair and request number provided 
to the resident. 
 
The footpath is at a stage requiring renewal and has been 
forwarded to ID for consideration of works as part of their 
footpath renewal program.   
 
Works are proposed to be staged give the anticipated expense 
with the first stages expected to completed before the end of the 
financial year. 
 
The resident has been emailed reminding him of his ability to 
speak to his submission at Council’s Policy and Services 
Meeting scheduled for 14 February 2017. 

No 

  



Submitters 
Details 

Submission Summary Officer Response / Action Included in 
Revised 
Plan 

Chris 
Anestis 

Outside properties 2,4,6 Fitzsimons the grass on the 
embankment is overgrown and a fire hazard!  

Customer service request was created on 17 November 2016 
and works have been completed. 
 
The resident has been emailed reminding him of his ability to 
speak to his submission at Council’s Policy and Services 
Meeting scheduled for 14 February 2017. 

No 

Ian Jackson Complaint about the poor condition of the road on Kangaroo 
Ground to Yarra Glen Road, along with photos of the 
varying conditions and state of many sections of the road 
which resulted in a tyre of their vehicle being damaged. 

Concern has been passed onto VicRoads and Ian advised of the 
VicRoads reference number on 28 December 2016. 
 
The resident has been emailed reminding him of his ability to 
speak to his submission at Council’s Policy and Services 
Meeting scheduled for 14 February 2017. 

No 

Sergio Rizzi Mr Rizzi expressed concerns regarding the quality of 
footpath works outside his property and the cause being the 
wet concrete was not worked sufficiently and thoroughly 
enough to create one solid, smooth mass. 
 
Mr Rizzi’s concern is that work should be done right the first 
time to avoid wasting funds and resources and that a high 
standard of workmanship and quality is requested and 
enforced. 

Mr Rizzi’s comments relate to quality of work and have been 
addressed in previous correspondence as well as at the 
community consultation meeting held on 23 November 2016. 
 
Quality of work is managed day by day through specifications in 
the form of standard drawings, works audits and supervision. 
 
Mr Rizzi has been emailed a response thanking him for his 
comments and reminding him of his ability to speak to his 
submission at Council’s Policy and Services Meeting scheduled 
for 14 February 2017. 

No 

 


